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October 15, 2020 – 10:00 A.M. CSC WebEx Meeting Minutes
In attendance: Danielle Burkin (co-chair), Dana Watson (co-chair), Sandie Smetzer, Amy Smith, Anna Kelling, Jamie Schimmoeller, Gretchen Avery, Deb Carden, Deb Lucio, Deb Lowery, Sharyl Wahl, Kathy Dean, Pat Wilhelm (retiree rep) and Victor Senn (ASC rep)
Absent: Jane Perez
All classified staff have been invited to this meeting. First 15 minutes is open forum. Items discussed: 
· AWA has been extended through May. 
· After Thanksgiving students are not coming back to campus, will staff all work from home or can we come back to campus. HR indicated staff should talk with their supervisors. 
· How many staff have been called back from layoff? HR said 5 were recalled to different jobs on campus. 
· During winter break, if a building is open do staff have to work on campus? We will clarify with HR.  
· Is there special Covid pay? We will ask HR. 
· With all the staff bumping this summer, many times there was no one left in a department to train the new person. It was discussed to start a new web page on CSC web site with training resources, list experts on different subjects for staff. To be continued.

· We will keep the open forum at the beginning of each CSC meeting. Any staff person can join us, stay for just the first part of the meeting or stay as long as they would like. 
Reports

· Secretary Report – Kathy. Deb Lowery motioned to approve August minutes. Gretchen seconded. Passed.
· Treasurer Report – No report.
· Administrative Staff Report – Victor. Two staff will be on the committee for Focus on the Future. ASC are advocating for their 3 goals: Promote diversity, employee wellness and have a seat at the table where decisions are made.
· Retiree’s report – No report
· Firelands Report – Deb Carden/Sharyl Wahl. Reported they have JAQ questions, will talk with HR. Three people have been nominated for Spirit of BG for Oct and 2 for Nov.
Chair’s Report 
· HR monthly meeting, HR said it was an oversight on their part for not communicating with supervisors to introduce a new staff being placed into a department.  
· Konnie Nicholson-George from HR called into our meeting – she reported Nov. 2-20 is open enrollment for ins. Everyone will be sent a post card with details. Check your plan asap to see if you to report anything yearly and to update your records during open enrollment. Plan B is dropping the cost slightly and Plan A is increasing.
· Meeting with President Rogers – talked about ways to improve communication. 

Old Business  

· Open Council seats and positions – Linda Hamman and Debra Huff were nominated and voted in to open council seats. Deb Lowery motioned, Amy seconded, passed.
· Winter Break – staff will receive 4 paid days off between Christman and New Year holidays. 
· New CSC listserv – people can opt out of the email list and will not be automatically added back on when listserv is used. It will automatically add new hires and drop off staff leaving the Univ. 
· PACHWI – HR is checking with other ins companies for savings. They are also looking at a tiered plan. And researching wellness efforts.
· OSCHE – meeting tomorrow.
· Bylaws update – tabled till next month.
New Business – new budget passed.
Adjournment
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